



CYNGOR CYMUNED PENNARD PENNARD COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Clerk – Mrs. Jan Crocker
11 Anderson Lane, Southgate, Swansea, SA3 2BX
Tel 07825 225567 or 01792 293924
email: pennardcommunitycouncil@gmail.com
www.pennardcc.org.uk

To: MEMBERS OF PENNARD COMMUNITY COUNCIL/CYNGOR CYMUNED PENNARD

Members are summoned to attend a hybrid meeting OF PENNARD COMMUNITY COUNCIL in person at Pennard Parish Hall or via Zoom on the 14th July 2026 at 7.00pm (Press & Public are invited)

Under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (S.1 (7) filming and recording of meetings by the press and the public is not permitted.

To join the meeting via Zoom use this link:

<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89745254515>

AGENDA

Apologies for absence

Declarations of interest

All votes will be named votes

Questions from the Public relating to items on this agenda (limited to 10 minutes)

Swansea Council Report from Cllr Lynda James

a) Questions from Councillors (Limited to 10 Minutes)

1. To receive and accept the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on the 15th June 2026 previously circulated
2. To receive and accept the minutes of the Environment Committee meeting held on the 29th Jun 2026 previously circulated
3. Admin
 - a) To note any Biodiversity issues on agenda
 - b) To agree co-opted member to fill the current casual vacancy position
 - c) To agree co-opted members of the public to join the committees and working group of their choice.
 - d) To discuss training plan and agree way forward.
 - e) To receive brief report from the One Voice Wales National Conference and Awards Ceremony 2026
 - f) To discuss and agree to making a request to Swansea Council regarding transport linking Ilston with Pennard.
 - g) To agree to write to Welsh Govt representatives regarding help with Swansea Councils Article 4 review consultation.
 - h) To ratify the email sent to Swansea Council in reply to the Event Strategy Survey.
 - i) To discuss and consider organising a screening of the *People's Emergency Briefing*

- j) To discuss public information source responsibilities, such as social media posts, notice boards management and newsletters and agree a way forward.

4. Finance

- a) To agree payments for Jul 2026
- b) To note closing balances for Jun 2026
- c) To receive PEFTA update
- d) To note grant applications made or in production this month and any results received.
- e) To consider the idea of forming a “community shed” in Pennard

5. Land Management

- a) To receive update regarding the Field and Burial ground.
- b) To note Grant of Rights
- c) To agree meeting date for the Pavilion Structure Working Group.
- d) To receive Legionella Risk assessment results.
- e) To note Legionella tests being conducted on the pavilion water systems
- f) To receive update regarding the Burial Ground Car Park Light and discuss way forward.

6. Environment

- a) To receive update regarding local current Environmental initiatives.
- b) To receive update on Fresh Creative project.
- c) To receive “Wellness Walk” update.
- d) To agree to the formation of a working group to formulate the Biodiversity Action Plan as proposed by the Environment Committee
- e) To agree members of the Biodiversity Action Plan Working Group and invite members of the community of the with relevant experience and interest.
- f) To agree the formation of a working group to discuss the findings of the Road Safety Consultation as proposed by the Environment Committee
- g) To agree members of the Road Safety Consultation Working Group and invite members of the community
- h) To discuss the recent wildlife shooting incident on the burrows and agree action

7. Correspondence

Under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, the public and representatives of the press and broadcast media will be excluded from the meeting during the consideration of the following items of business as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest because of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted at point 8 only.

8. To receive employee update
9. Hall
 - a) To receive update on Hall repairs and maintenance due this month.
 - b) To agree new part fibre internet contract for the hall which will include extra upfront cost to Openreach of £219 for re-cabling.
 - c) To receive permission request from Squiggles Nursery to apply for a grant to extend nursery provision.
 - d) To receive Legionella Risk assessment results.
 - e) To agree a meeting date for the hall decarbonisation working group



Jan Crocker PSLCC
Clerk 7 July 2026